
3 May 2016 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome back, I hope you had a relaxing break with your children. I’d like to extend a 
welcome to Miss Elizabeth Storer and Mrs Tarita Atkinson. Miss Storer is replacing Miss 
Alexandra Sakalidis in one of our Pre-primary classes, while Mrs Atkinson is working on a 
Monday in TA 1. I know that our school community will give them both a warm welcome.  
  
We have a busy term ahead of us as usual with NAPLAN tests, the winter interschool sports 
carnival and Semester One reports to mention a few key activities. The children and staff 
have come back rested and are to be commended for settling back into their teaching and 
learning programs so quickly. This term we will be holding parent interviews, as we have 
done since 2010. We will close the school for the afternoon so that teachers can meet with 
their student’s parents to discuss their progress and achievements. This will occur on 
Wednesday, 29 June 2016. More details on the booking process and appointment times will 
be confirmed at a later date. 
 
We are also planning a Visual Arts Exhibition to share the brilliant work of our young artists. 
Mrs Hancock and the children will be preparing their pieces for the exhibition throughout the 
term. This will be held in Week 10. More details will follow in later newsletters.  
 
Mother’s Day  
Mother’s Day provides us all with the opportunity to say thank you to our mothers for all they 
have done for us over the years. Happy Mother’s Day to all Beeliar mothers, grandmothers 
and carers I hope you have a relaxing and enjoyable day on Sunday 9 May 2016.  
  
The P&C will be selling small gifts to children at stalls on Thursday and Friday this week. 
Details of the days on which these stalls will be held are in the flyer with this weeks 
newsletter. 
 
Walk to School Day - 20 May  
Friday 20 May 2016 is Walk to School Day. I would encourage as many of you as possible 
to walk with your children to school. It provides a great opportunity for you and your children 
to be physically active as well as reduce the number of cars on roads near the school. 
 
School Photos 
Our school photo day is booked for Week 9 of this term (23 - 24 June 2016). Approximately 
two weeks prior to the photo day every student will receive an envelope for his or her photo 
order and payment. Parents are asked to select the photographs they require and return the 
envelope to the school on the photography day with payment included.  
  
Kapture offer a money back guarantee for any parent who is not fully satisfied with their 
photo package. Should you have any queries before or after photo day, please direct them 
to the Kapture office on 9240 1714 or email enquiries@kapture.com.au. 
  
Beeliar Bouquets 
Our Senior Choir, made up  of students from Year 3 to 6, performed brilliantly at the LSHS 
Music Spectacular. We were all so proud of the children; they sang magnificently, moved in 
sync and stood tall the entire night. Well done everyone, you made us all so proud. Thank 
you, Mrs Ewers and Mrs Ford for your preparation and support of the choir. 
  
Congratulations are extended to Mrs Eke for organising a very moving ANZAC Day service. 
The School Councillors conducted the service with support from the Senior Choir, all of 
whom did a wonderful job.  It was lovely to see so many parents attend and to see the kids 
with their school hats on.  It was a magnificent sight.  

 
 

Beeliar Bulletin 

For Your Calendar 

 

Tuesday 3 May 

 Newsletter 
 
Wednesday 4 May 

 Year 6 Playground 
Leadership Training 

 
Thursday 5 May 

 Assembly TA2 

 Mothers Day afternoon 
tea Kindy A 1.30pm 

 
Friday 6 May 

 Mothers Day afternoon 
tea Kindy B&D 1.30pm 

 
Tuesday 10 May 

 Newsletter 

 P&C Meeting 6.30pm 
staffroom 

 
Wednesday 18 May 

 Toddler Tales 9.00am 
Library 

 
NAPLAN 

Tuesday 10 May - Friday 
13 May 

Principal: Josh Butler 
86 The Grange, BEELIAR WA 

Phone: 9437 5955 
Website: beeliarps.wa.edu.au      

                          Email: Beeliar.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

 
Canteen: 9437 6594 

LDC: 9437 5905 

  

Facebook.com/Beeliar Primary School 

ATTACHMENTS 
 P&C Mothers 

Day stalls 
 Term Planner 

As per the term two planner 
parent teacher interviews will take 

place on Wednesday 29 June 
2016 and the school will have 

early close at 12.25pm. We are 
giving families plenty of notice so 
arrangements can be made for 

collection of your child/ren. 

mailto:enquiries@kapture.com.au


Shining our spotlight on…... ANZAC Ceremonies 

 

Zhai led our ANZAC Assembly this year with our wreath being laid by Jessica and Luke whilst the choir sang Lest We 
Forget. Our Senior Choir also performed John Simpson during the morning. We would like to thank Mr Reg Yates 
who attended our ceremony. Mr Yates was on duty in Vietnam from 1968 until 1969 and took part in land battles 
including the Battle of Coral-Balmoral. 
 
Thank you to everyone who attended. It was great to see all the floral contributions made on the day by our classes 
and the respect shown by everyone at the ceremony as we paid our respects to our ANZACs. 

 

 
NAPLAN testing for 2016 will take place next week for Year 3 and 5 
students on the following dates:  

Tuesday 10 May: Language Conventions and Writing  

Wednesday 11 May: Reading  

Thursday 12 May: Numeracy  
 

All tests will be held in the mornings with class teachers conducting 
the tests with their students in their own classrooms. Where possible 
please ensure your children are at school for the tests, however if 
students are ill they will have the opportunity to sit missed tests on 
Wednesday 11 May and Thursday 12 May in the afternoons. The 
catch-up tests will be administered by Deb Eke or Karen Ford not the 
child’s class teacher. 
 

Parents can assist their children to prepare for the tests using the 
following strategies:  
 
ω 9ƴǎǳǊŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊǊƛǾŜ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴ ǝƳŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǎǘ Řŀȅǎ  
ω 9ƴǎǳǊŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀŘŜǉǳŀǘŜ ǊŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ ƴǳǘǊƛǝƻƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ 
week  
ω wŜƳŀƛƴ ǊŜƭŀȄŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǇƻǎƛǝǾŜ ǿƘŜƴ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǎǘǎΦ  
 

Please contact the school if children will be late or absent during test 

week or your child’s class teacher or Karen Ford, Deputy Principal if 

you require further information on NAPLAN. 

This is an invitation to all parents of 
young children, babes in arms, toddlers, 
pre-school children and kindy children (if 
it is the off week to your child’s kindy 
Wednesday), to come and join me, Mrs. 
Sandy van Galen, Kindergarten teacher, 
in our story telling sessions in the school library. These 
sessions will run for approximately one hour twice a term, 
week 4 and week 8, for the year.  
 

Reading stories with children is a great way to enhance 
the bond between parent and child and further develop 
the child’s love of books, story telling and reading. Please 
come along to the sessions to experience an opportunity 
for you and your child to enjoy story reading together and 

be involved in an activity relating 
to the story in our school library.  
We hope that you will see these 
sessions as an opportunity for 
you and your child/children to 
become better acquainted with 
our school and take advantage 
of these times to meet with other 
families from within our 
community.  

 

TODDLER TALES 

WITH 

MRS VAN GALEN 
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The virtue of service is giving to 
others, making a difference in their 
lives. You consider their needs as 
important as your own. 

 

You can show the virtue of service by 
helping without waiting to be asked, 
doing every job with excellence. 

 

Showing the virtue of service benefits 
everyone and you will feel great doing 
it. 

 

“Helping a person will not change the 
world, but it will change the world for 
that person.ò 

 

Mrs Sarah Gasmier 

Stand Tall Coordinator 

Virtue of the month  

SERVICE 

Shanelle TA8 Ethan TA8 

Henry TA10 Jai TA13 

Makayla TA13 Keziah TA12 

Sylvie TA12 Lara TA16 

Luke TA16 Zhai TA15 

Abbie TA16 Axel TA9 

Andre TA9 Asha TA23 

Ava TA23 Ava TA1 

Zoe TA1 Samuel TA5 

Fraser TA5 Chase TA22 

Sarah TA22 Ella TA11 

Aleesha TA14 Isobelle TA14 

Hannah TA14 Benjamin TA2 

Indiana TA2 Jaden TA3 

Aiden  TA18 Lucas TA20  

Avah TA20  Torin TA4 

Sarah TA6 Asha TA6 

Ngaro TA7 Brendan TA7 

Josie TA7 Brae TA21 

Merit Certificate Recipients 

 
 
 
TA7 hosted the assembly on Thursday 7 
April.  We have been learning about the structure 
of narratives in class, we decided to write and 
perform our own narrative for our assembly item. 
It was called ôWhere are all the children?õ and the 
ôproblemõ in the story was that all the students 
werenõt showing up to school. We included a 
dance to the ôMen in Blackõ song which was 
actually the government showing up to Beeliar 
Primary School, investigating 
why there were no students 
attending. We had so much 
fun performing because we 
got to dress up as the 
teachers. 

 

Hungry kids are irritable kids. 

 

Also, students often find it difficult to concentrate for 

long periods of time. 

 

That is why we have Crunch&Sip break everyday to 

break up the lesson. 

 

Crunch&Sip  allows students to refuel with 

fruit and vegetables and rehydrate with 

water. 

 

Make sure you pack a small clear plastic 

drink bottle full of water for Crunch&Sip 

each day. 
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From the P&C… 
 

 

THERMOMIX –  BUY NOW – LAST CHANCE! 

The P&C is running an exciting raffle for your chance to win a brand new Thermomix OR $2’000 cash!  Attached is the form for 
raffle tickets.  (See below) Please fill it in and return to the office with payment.  Tickets are $10.00.  Ask friends, family and 
neighbours if they would like a raffle ticket.  This is an excellent prize.  Tickets are available from the uniform shop and on 
Flexischools too.  Last tickets sales will be Wednesday 25 May.  Prize drawn at assembly on 26 May.  Hurry tickets are selling 
fast! 

 

MOTHER’S DAY STALLS 

This weekend sees us celebrate our Mums, Nannas, Grandmas and any special lady in our life, for all the work they do for 
their loved ones.  The P&C will be holding stalls this week, for our children to purchase a gift already wrapped.  Prices are 
again $5 this year.  Please see flyer attached to the newsletter.  If you can help with manning the stalls, please let the front 
office know or Mel Plunkett – our fundraising coordinator –  will be in contact. 

 

NEXT P&C MEETING 

Our next P&C meeting will be Tuesday 10 May, in the staff room at 6:30pm.  We would love to see you there. 

THERMOMIX or $2000 CASH!  

CHILD NAME: _______________________________________________   TA: _____________                

 

PARENT NAME: _______________________________________________________________ 

 

CONTACT NUMBER: ___________________________________________________________ 

 

HOW MANY TICKETS? $10.00 EACH _______________________________________________ 

P&C NEWS  

 

The P&C is in need of some helpers.  We need some parents to take on the roles listed below to continue our work, en-
suring our children are getting the extra resources needed to make them the best students they can be. 
 
Please take the time and have a read of the following and see if you might be able to lend a hand.  Please remember 
you are fully supported in all roles by the entire P&C membership. 
 
We are looking for a Canteen Treasurer, FaceBook Coordinator and a Newsletter Coordinator. 
 
The Canteen Treasurer looks after the weekly bills and pays for our Canteen.  If you are handy with an excel spread-
sheet and have an hour to spare a week, maybe this is the perfect role for you.  You will receive all the help you need 
and will have the current treasurer to help you. 
 
FaceBook Coordinator is an integral part of our P&C.  It’s the most effective way we communicate with our parent 
body.  If you are good on a computer, love FaceBook and have an hour to spare a week we would love for you to con-
tact us and help us get our news out to the wider community. 
 
The Newsletter Coordinator is needed to create our newsletter piece once a fortnight.  It only takes about half an hour 
and all templates and flyers will be supplied.  This is another important way for us to communicate with our parent body 
and the wider community about the work and fundraising we are doing to help our children. 
 
If any of the roles sound interesting or something you’d like to do, please make contact with your P&C.  We would love 
to have you on board. 


